Approved Minutes
September 10, 2012
Mason City, Iowa

Mike McKelvey called the meeting to order at 2:19p.m. Roll Call showed the following members were present: Steier, McKelvey, Farmer-by phone, Paschke and Dehmlow.

Minutes from July 23, 2012 were reviewed with no changes. Motion by McKelvey to approve the minutes as presented, 2nd by Steier. All voted in favor of the motion - minutes are approved.  The financial reports for the IPOA were presented by Dehmlow for the month of August, 2012. After discussion, there was a motion to approve the financial report by Steier, 2nd by Farmer. All voted in favor of the motion - Financial report approved.
  
Legislative
Kellie updated the Board on current issues and meetings attended on behalf of the IPOA. Kellie has met with Legislative Leaders and the Governor's Office, they are recommending no changes this year with pensions and want us to be actively involved in discussions moving forward. Kellie has me with the Director of Revenue on the Sales Tax issue for Officers working off Duty. They are unable to make this change by Rules only and it will take a legislation to bring this about. She has discussed both making the change for current Officers involved as well as restitution for past payments. This will all depend on the amount involved and if the Director of Revenue is willing to go back. The Board discussed the priorities with this issue and all agreed that it was most important to get the law changed first and restitution if available but not if it risked the changes we are looking for moving forward. If they are not willing to support retroactive legislation we should move forward without. The Board discussed the use of electronic devices, Red light and speeding cameras. This will remain an issue for Law Enforcement this year. The Red light violations seemed to have more support but we have continued to stand for all. The implementation of such devices goes much better when a study has shown that they are necessary in certain locations. We will continue to work on the Assault on Peace Officers that failed to past year. Kellie is working with legislators to support this legislation in the coming year. Kellie shared with us information from prior meetings concerning Warrantless Searches regarding GPS devices.

Conference
Dehmlow reminded the Board that now is the time to be working on next year's conference speakers and location. He has already been contacted by Vendors who are making the schedule for 2013 as well as some Hotels.

Old Business
Dehmlow is still waiting on a response from Des Moines PD on a possible nominee for the Board position. Board members will continue the search for individuals to serve in those positions and fill the other vacancy.  Captain McKelvey has done an excellent job contacting departments in his area and we look forward to a good attendance today.



New Business
Discussion was held on the request for a donation to help with the cost of the Flag Pole at the new location for the Iowa Peace Officers Memorial. We were unable to obtain the actual cost for this move. After further discussion, Motion by Steier, 2nd by McKelvey for the following: The IPOA will donate $500 in support of the new Flag Pole to be placed at the Iowa Peace Officers Memorial, half the cost from the IPOA and half the cost from Dehmlows salary. All present voted in favor of the motion, Lorenzen voted in favor electronically. Motion passed.

Dehmlow will mail invitations to all departments in the Waterloo area for the next legislative meeting. Kellie has taken care of the Des Moines meeting notifications.

McKelvey brought up his concern for attempts to legalize MJ & change it to a Schedule II. He shared recent concerns from the ODCP and meetings he has attended on this subject. While this may not be an issue this year, we want to be out front in our opposition to the change. The Board also discussed changes regarding new synthetic drugs as they become available. It would be advantageous to restrict these drugs as they become available without re-writing the law every year.

Motion to adjourn by Steier, 2nd by Farmer. All voted in favor of the motion. Meeting adjourned at 2:48p.m.

Respectfully,

Terry Dehmlow
